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Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna 

Phone 03 58298264   Fax 03 58298244    tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0411960164 

Facebook Page – Click here  Small Schools Website – Click here  

SCHOOL VALUES – RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION 
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The next Parents’ Club meeting will be held 

on Thursday 18th October at 9am. All are 
invited to discuss some major activities 

planned before the end of the year. 
 

School fees are due now.  

Can any other outstanding payments for 

excursions, camps, etc be paid for ASAP please. 

 
Random Act of Kindness:  

This week’s givers are: Zac, Cooper and Sam. 
Well done to last week’s givers – Max, Brock and 

Lachlan W.  
 

 
School working bee for major construction 
of our sandpit is planned for Sunday 23rd 

September. 
Contact the office if you can assist. 

 
Excursion payments now due: 

Red Racing Hood - $10 
Swimming - $46 
Italian Day – $7 

MARC Book Day - $10 
 

Any families interested in enrolling at our 
school are most welcome to book an 

appointment to have a look at what we 
can offer. 

 

DIRECT BANK DEPOSIT 

Account Name:  

Tallygaroopna Primary School 

BSB: 063—527 

Account number: 0090 7788 
Please ensure you include family name and 

payment description as reference. 
 

 
 

 

TERM 3 NO. 29    10th September 2018 

News from the Principal’s Desk 
Hi everyone 
Our night has nearly arrived with our school Production and we 
look forward to putting the final touches on our performances over 
the next couple of days at the hall. I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank all of the staff, students and families for the 
wonderful effort everyone has put in so far and we look forward to 
seeing our kids shine on Thursday at the Matinee and on Friday 
night at our big performance. All students will need to be in the 
hall by 7pm on Friday night so that we are organised for our show. 
We are in need of some help from parents to assist with 
makeup so please let me know if you can help out. Seating 
at the hall caters for approximately 200 people – there are 
some spaces on the perimeter – maybe bring a chair just in 
case! 
Last Monday, we had a great morning with a breakfast for our 
dads, grandads, uncles and special friends. This day is always 
rewarding and it was great to see many new faces. Special thanks 
to the Parents’ Club for assisting on this morning. I would also like 
to acknowledge the Parents’ Club for providing Munch N Crunch 
last week as well – the hamburgers and sausages were delicious. 
Special thanks to Kelly and Ian McPherson for their kind donation 
of meat for this day. Over the last fortnight, we have had some 
busy school related activities. Some of these have included AFL 
Sporting Schools sessions and the Grade 1/2 Activity Night and 
Sleepover. Next Tuesday, we have our excursion to Red Racing 
Hood and there a number of excursions planned early in Term 4. 
The major ones are the Cluster Book Day at Numurkah SC and 
the Italian Day the following week at Katandra West PS. Our 
Swimming Program will also be held in Week 3 next term, so 
expect some more permission forms to come home soon. A 
reminder to families that you are able to submit participation for 
these on Flexibuzz – please make sure that you clearly indicate 
what the permission and  payment is for with this online option.  
You will also note in this edition of the newsletter, that we have 
rescheduled School Council to next Tuesday to enable us to focus 
on the Production this week. We will be discussing the proposal 
of changing our school times on this night – so if you are attending 
to be involved in this discussion let me know please. 
Finally, we currently have 13 enrolment forms in for new 
Foundation students for 2019 – thank you for getting these in 
early to assist with planning for next year. 
Karen will be here for the whole week to address any concerns. I 
look forward to catching up with some parents at the 
Production towards the end of the week. 

David Brodie (Principal) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tallygaroopna-Primary-School/537390216312887
http://www.localsmallschools.com.au/


 

 

 

 

2 

 

 

August OSH Care Newsletter 
 

Photos from our OSH service with the children having some yummy decorated biscuits, pancakes 
& chocolate crackles.  

 

                   
 

Lara & Liam attempting to do a Cookie Face challenge & making some coloured slime. 
 

                                    
 

Children holding their fantastic Father’s Day Cards plus Liam & Lara’s gifts for their Dads. 
 

            
 

Children wearing their fabulous Pasta Jewellery 
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Photos of the Week – Father’s Day Breakfast (Special Friends) 
 

   
 

   
 

   
 

  



 

 

 

 

4 

 
 

Photos of the Week – Grade 1/2 Activity Night / Sleepover 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Sandpit Working Bee 
 

This will be held on Sunday 23rd September beginning at 9am and 

finishing with a BBQ lunch with some light refreshments. We hope 

that this working bee will be well supported. 

 

If you can help out on the day please contact the school to assist 

with catering. Thanks in anticipation. 

 

 
 

Term 3 concludes on Friday 21st September with 

dismissal at 2.25pm. 

Term 4 will resume on Monday 8th October. 

 

 

Enviro Kids Tip: 
Pass it on: Clothes, toys and other household items that are no longer used can be 

donated to organizations instead of thrown into the trash. Pick through items with 

your children and find a local organization that will benefit from your donation. 

Children feel good knowing they are helping their community. 
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Orientation Program for 2018 – Foundation Students 

for 2019 

 
The following days have been scheduled for new Foundation 

students for 2019. This Orientation Program is essential to 

starting school. Dates are below:  

 

Day 1 – Tuesday 16th October (9am – 11am) Kinder Day – walk 

kids back at 11am 

 

Day 2 – Tuesday 30th October (9am – 11.30am) Kinder Day – 

walk kids back at 11.30am 

 

Day 3 – Tuesday 13th November (9am – 2pm) Kinder Day – pick 

up from school at 2pm 

 

Day 4 – Tuesday 27th November (9am – 2pm) Kinder Day – pick 

up from school at 2pm 

 

Day 5 (Statewide) – Tuesday 11th December (all day) 

 

 
We look forward to seeing you soon.  
 

http://kurld.com/image.php?pic=/images/school/school-06.jpg
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj0hMXM6r3PAhUEqJQKHY4xBqAQjRwIBw&url=http://quotesideas.com/welcome-back-to-school-sayings-messages-2015-2016/&psig=AFQjCNF4IwY7uTGidj6ckrRN1E2V8Ml9Lg&ust=1475556533169170
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Photos of the Week – new enrolments at Tallygaroopna PS for 2019 

 
We welcome Bronte and Olie to our school for 2019. We hope you will enjoy your time at 

Tallygaroopna Primary School. 

 

  
 

 
HOME READERS – A parent’s guide (reading tips) 

Youtube clip is found here 
 

Sock Fundraiser 
Could any money for socks be returned to the office as 

soon as possible please. 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M4Sl87VPX_4&t=26s
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

– Term 3 / Week 7 
 

All students received a certificate and a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 
 

Foundation / Grade 1 
Mr Flood’s Fantastic F/1s 

Harry 
 

       
 
 
 
 

 
 

Harry received this award for trying really hard 
with his handwriting and for being attentive at 

all times. 

 
 
 

Grade 2/3 
Miss L’s Lively Learners 

Imogen 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Imogen received this award for the fantastic writing 
she has done this week. Immy is accurately 
using quotation marks and paragraphs in her 

writing. I was also impressed with her notetaking 
during BTN on Friday. Well done, Imogen! 

 

Grade 3/4 
Mrs H’s Terrific Tribe 

Lilly 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Lilly received this award for the fantastic effort she 
has been putting into her schoolwork and in 

other programs at school, like the AFL Sporting 
Schools Program. Well done Lilly. 

 

Grade 5/6 
Miss Love’s Legit Legends 

Jake 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

Jake received Student of the Week for his excellent 
efforts in all areas of school. In particular Jake is 

working very well in maths and always has a 
positive attitude. Well done Jake :) 

 

 
Values Vault Winner for Week 7 was Grace 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

– Term 3 / Week 8 
 

All students received a certificate and a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 
 

Foundation / Grade 1 
Mr Flood’s Fantastic F/1s 

Jodie 
 

       
 
 
 
 

 
 

Jodie received this award as she sets the bar high 
in learning her Smart Spelling Words and she 

tries to learn all her words each week. 

 
 

Grade 2/3 
Miss L’s Lively Learners 

Callum 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Callum received this award for his ongoing positivity 

and enthusiasm towards school. Callum is also 
a great helper and I really appreciate his 

assistance both in and out of the classroom. 
 
 
 

 
 

Grade 3/4 
Mrs H’s Terrific Tribe 

Nate 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Nate received this award for the excellent 
leadership skills he has been showing lately. He 
is maturing into a good strong leader. Well done. 

 

Grade 5/6 
Miss Love’s Legit Legends 

Tayla 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Tayla received Student of the Week for her positive 
attitude and commitment to completing her cold 

write. Well done Minnie :) 
 

 

 
Values Vault Winner for Week 8 was Tom, Sam and Mathew 
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1. Time Alteration Proposal 
Recently, consultation took place with a group of parents about some issues regarding children eating lunch throughout 
the day. This has become a concern and we have a draft proposal to present to School Council on Tuesday 18th 
September. As always, we welcome any feedback in regard to this (email: tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au).  
This proposal increases eating time and allows children to take their time with food rather than being in a rush to go outside 
and play. Lunch and morning recess would be swapped around as would supervision in the yard and in the Multi Purpose 
Room. A summary is: 
 

Current Times 
8.45am-9am: Whole School Reading from Tuesday to 
Friday 
9am-9.30am: Assembly (beginning of the week - mostly 
Monday's) 
 
9am-11am: Session 1 (2 hours instruction time with 
teachers) 
10am: Fruit Snack 
11am-11.05am: Morning Snack (5 mins) 
11.05am-11.30am: Recess – Morning (25 mins) 
 
 
11.30am-1.05pm: Session 2 (1  hour 35 mins instruction 
time with teachers) 
1.05pm-1.15pm: Lunch (10 mins) 
1.15pm-2.00pm: Recess – Afternoon (45 mins) 
 
 
2.00pm-3.25pm: Session 3 (1 hour 25 mins instruction 
time with teachers) 

Proposed Times 
8.45am-9am: Whole School Reading from Tuesday to 
Friday 
9am-9.30am: Assembly (beginning of the week - mostly 
Monday's) 
 
9am-11am: Session 1 (2 hours instruction time with 
teachers) 
10am: Fruit Snack 
11am-11.40am: Recess – Morning (40 mins) 
11.40am-11.55am: Lunch (increase by 5 mins to 15 
mins) 
 
11.55am-1.25pm: Session 2 (1 1/2 hours instruction time 
with teachers) 
1.25pm-1.45pm: Recess – Afternoon (20 mins) 
1.45pm-1.55pm: Afternoon Snack (increase by 5 mins to 
10 mins) 
 
1.55pm-3.25pm: Session 3 (1 1/2 hours instruction time 
with teachers) 

 
Bus times would remain the same with these alterations. Schools are mandated to have 5 hours of contact time with 
teachers and students. If approved at School Council, these new times would begin in Term 4. Families will be informed 
via the newsletter. 
 
School council meetings are normally open to the school community.  Visitors or observers 

can be present at meetings with the agreement of the principal and a decision of 
council.  There are times when the council meeting, or part of the meeting, needs to be 

closed.  
 
 
2. OSH Care Enrolment Forms - Amendment 
On Wednesday 3rd September, we had an Assessment & Rating Visit for our OSH Care Service. One of the items that 
needed amending were some specific things on the OSH Enrolment Form. These were: 

a. Address of Emergency Contacts 
b. Details of Authorised Nominees including 

 Authorisation to consent to medical treatment 

 Authorise the administration of medication 

 Authorisation to authorise an educator to take the children outside the service premises. 
c. Cultural Background of the Child 
d. Medicare Number  

 
Could these be filled in on the attached sheet that was sent home last week to OSH families. These are due by Friday 14th 
September and these will be added to our current enrolment form. These items will be included in the 2019 enrolment form 
which all families wishing to use the service will need to complete in the new year. Current emergency contacts & people 
authorised to collect your child were attached from the current enrolment form to assist you. 
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3. Notre Dame Transition Form – due today 
These were distributed to 5 families who have children attending Notre Dame College for 2019. To assist us in the 
successful transition of some Grade 6 students into Year 7 at Notre Dame College next year, we would appreciate families 
support in asking children some questions in regard to placements. Grade 6 teachers provide a Student Profile on each 
student through an online form – which we are aiming to do before the holiday period. 
 
4. School Hats / Uniforms 
Over the last few weeks, we have noticed many children being out of uniform. Could this be addressed please because 
uniform reflects our school and relates to our school values of Respect and Inclusion. We will have many visitors in our 
school before the end of the year and with a School Review being held soon along with our formal Orientation Program 
beginning it is essential that our children show pride and value in our school by displaying consistent dress with our school 
uniform. Last week, hats were compulsory again and it was pleasing to see only a handful of students without a school 
hat. New hats can be purchased at school for $11 if needed. 
 

5. Cluster MARC Day 
Our school will be participating in a Cluster MARC Day hosted by Numurkah Secondary College on Thursday 11th October 
(week 1 – Term 4). This day is a book themed costume dress up day with prizes for students and teachers. Schools 
participating on this day will be Katunga PS, Currawa PS and Dookie PS. Students will need to bring their own lunch and 
drink for this day and the cost for each student will be $10 ($6 to cover costs for the day and $4 for the bus). We will be 
aiming to leave school by 9.30am and will return back to school at approximately 3pm. Permission forms will go home 
before the holiday period and it would be appreciated if these are returned with payment ASAP. 
 

 

Arrive 

Dress Up Parade 

Recess 

2 Activities 

Lunch 

Performance  

“The Mad Hatter Magic Show” 

Depart 
 
 
6. End of Term 
Term 3 concludes next Friday 21st September with dismissal at 2.25pm as per usual. Outside School Hours Care will be 
available for families if needed until 6pm. School resumes (Term 4) on Monday 8th October. 
 
7. School Council Meeting 
This meeting has been rescheduled to Tuesday 18th September to allow for staff to prepare for the School Production this 
week. The finance committee will meet at 6.30pm, followed by the formal School Council meeting beginning at 7.30pm. If 
any school community members are intending to come to this meeting to be involved in discussions in regard to the 
alteration of times proposal – contact the Principal please. 
 
8. Contacting Staff out of school hours 
Please be mindful of contacting staff outside of school hours (beyond 5pm). This may involve text messaging, phone calls, 
Class Dojo and Flexibuzz. There has been a big push from the Department of Education in regard to staff and principal 
health & wellbeing and it is important that we all have lives away from the busy school day. We will also make an extra 
effort to do the same for our families, so that after work time can be devoted to families. 
 
9. Visiting Artist 
Ann Christie will be visiting our school on Wednesday as part of our Art Program (MACC Van). Ann is a local artist from 
Picola who has studied art with the local art group and has concentrated on Botanical Art with Bev Williams. We will be 
looking at techniques with painting blue wrens and other items in nature. We are looking forward to working with Ann and 
learning some new skills. 
 

 

http://www.timellismagic.com/childrens-magic-shows/
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10. Magpies / Plovers 
It is nesting season again so please take caution with any birds swooping over the coming weeks. We have had issues 
with plovers in the past, so we remind children to be on the watch for these into the future. 
 
11. Flanny for a Farmer 
The last day of the term will be a casual day hosted by the Junior School Council 
with the theme being Flanny for a Farmer. Students may come dressed in their 
favourite flannelette shirts/farming outfits. Cost will be a gold coin donation with 
proceeds going to Drought Angels for drought relief.  
 
12. Staffing Arrangements - 2018  
I am currently in the process of going through the staffing process for 2019. This takes some time and I anticipate informing 
the community early in Term 4 of the outcome. Thanks for your patience in regard to this matter. Mr Brodie. 
 
13. Sharing of Food  
A reminder that we need up to a weeks’ notice with any food shared in school (eg birthday cake) so that families can make 
alternative arrangements if needed. 
 
14. Curriculum Day – Pupil Free  
The final Curriculum Day for 2018 will be held on Friday 2nd November. Staff will be attending a Professional Development 
with Tony Attwood that focuses on Autism. Esteemed Professor Tony Attwood is a clinical psychologist who has 
specialised in Autism Spectrum Disorders since he qualified as a clinical psychologist in England in 1975. He has worked 
with many thousands of individuals of all ages with Asperger's syndrome or an Autism Spectrum Disorder. He presents 
for us sessions on cognitive abilities, thinking and learning profiles, and the presentation of ASD in girls. No students will 
be required at school on this day, so families will need to make alternative arrangements. 
 
15. Italian Day 
Our school will be attending this day at Katandra West PS on Friday 19th October. The theme will be “Buongiorno Signora, 
An Italian Adventure”, with the day involving the students of Katandra West, Tallygaroopna Primary, the Mooroopna School 
Senior Band and the Year 7 Mooroopna School Italian Class. Students will also be entertained by our special guest Nadia 
Cavallo from Geelong (Cavallo Capers). Nadia will perform for us and engage students in songs and dance. Activities will 
also include a soccer match and presentations from the Katandra West Grade 5/6 class. 
 
Students are required to come in Italian colours and characters/icons. Italian colours are very much appreciated because 
we would like to create a human Italian flag. There will be a parade once again for the most creative dress up and photo 
shots. 
 
Students will have their normal recess which includes their fruit from home. For lunch students will receive pizza and a 
gelativo for a treat. Special dietary needs will be catered for by notifying the school before the day. Students will need to 
provide extra morning tea and a drink. Students are required to wear hats also. 
 
EVENTS: 
10.00 a.m.      General assembly. Welcome from Katandra students and interview by Grade 5/6 students  
10.30 a.m.      Performance of Mooroopna Secondary School Band 
Recess 
11.30 a.m.   Signora Nadia Cavallo: An Italian Adventure 12.30 p.m.     
Lunchtime  Pizza and Gelato                                       
1.30 p.m.        Mooroopna School Band 
2.00 p.m.       Presentation to junior classes on “And, iamo in Italia”. 
3.00 p.m.       End of Italian Day. Some students will need to leave at 2.30 to get back to their schools. 
 
Cost of the day is $7.00 per student which includes travel by bus ($2) the pizza, gelato and the performance cost of Signora 
Cavallo. We will be aiming to get permission forms home in the near future. 
 
Signora Ceravolo on behalf of Katandra PS staff. 
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16. Swimming Program 
Our Swimming Program is scheduled to be held from Monday 22nd October until Friday 26th October (week 3 – term 4). 
This program is not included in school fees and it is an optional program. Generally, this program is of great value 
considering what it would cost for 5 hours of swimming lessons normally – last year the vast majority of children participated 
in the program, which was great to see. This year we will be swimming for 5 consecutive days. All students will swim from 
1.30pm until 2.30pm each day. We will leave school at 1.00pm and return at approximately 3pm (lunch will be eaten earlier 
each day). The cost for the program is $46 per student, which covers bus costs and venue hire at Aquamoves in 
Shepparton. This money will need to be paid by Monday 15th October – permission forms will go home in the 
near future. 
 
17. Division Athletics 
This is scheduled for Monday 15th October at the Shepparton Athletics Track beside the Basketball Stadium. The following 
students have qualified for this day and permission forms will go home shortly. The cost for this event is $10 per student 
if participating – families will be responsible for transport and supervision on the day. 
 
Qualified students are: Izzy, Zoe, Lilly, Declan N, Jhet, Nate and Declan J 
To be clarified: 10 Yrs Boys Relay Team, 12/13 Yrs Boys Relay Team 
 
18. School Production  
All staff would like to congratulate all students and parents for the effort that has gone into the school production. The 
performance is coming along really well and we look forward to putting on a great show on Thursday afternoon and Friday 
night. It is vital that all students are present during the next couple of days as we finalise our school production. We will be 
down at the town hall all of Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and on Thursday until lunchtime this week. Keep working on 
those scripts kids and don’t forget the songs!!! Everyone needs to be at the hall by 7pm on Friday night. 
 
19. Lunch Orders / Pie Warmers  
We are in the process of having lunch orders again one day a week. We have started initial discussions with the local 
service station in relation to this and are aiming for these to be available every Thursday, with lunch orders due at school 
by 3.30pm on Wednesday. We hope to have a pricelist out to families ASAP. Lunch orders will begin first week in Term 4 
and daily pie warmer lunches at school will cease. 
 
20. Shepparton Education Plan – have your say on Kindergarten and Primary School Education 
A couple of weeks ago, the first of two briefings were delivered to DET staff (Principals and area-based staff) and it was 
requested by schools to receive the Secondary School Engagement Design Report (Phase 3) along with the consultation 
YouTube video. Links to both are below. 
 
Shepparton Education Plan Community Engagement: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=il6T3C5eNCo&t=4s 
Secondary School Design - Engagement Report: https://engage.vic.gov.au/SheppartonEducationPlan 
 
 

- Social media: visit our Facebook page – www.facebook.com/VictorianSchoolBuild – and share our ‘Early 
Childhood & Primary School’ post. 
 

- EngageVictoria: share this link with your community and encourage them to complete the online survey 
https://engage.vic.gov.au/SheppartonEducationPlan 

 
21. Performance at Eastbank 
A permission form for a performance of Red Racing Hood at Eastbank Centre on 18th September was sent home with 
your child a couple of weeks ago. Thank you for returning these quickly. Cost of this excursion is $10 per student – can 
this be paid ASAP please.  
 
22. Grade 5/6 Camp 
Thanks to all of the families who provided final numbers. We look like having 12 Grade 5/6 students attend this camp and 
we now await final details from Dookie PS in regard to cost, etc. Students not attending this camp will still be required to 
attend school during this time. The State-wide Orientation Day will be held on Tuesday 11th December.  
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=il6T3C5eNCo&t=4s
https://engage.vic.gov.au/SheppartonEducationPlan
http://www.facebook.com/VictorianSchoolBuild
https://engage.vic.gov.au/SheppartonEducationPlan
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23. Staffroom – Parents (confidentiality) 
We have been working hard on assessment and reporting so far this year. We are planning on focusing on Student Data 
during Semester 2. As a result, there is some confidential student data in the staffroom at present. We would appreciate 
all parents staying out of this room while this data is displayed.  
 
We have also mada a Data Wall to reflect our Maths Assessment for the Number Fluency Assessment (NFA), so please 
don’t enter the staffroom unless given permission. Sorry for any inconvenience. 
 
24. Production Costumes for Foundations and Grade Ones 
Production tops have been organised for the F/1 students but could you please make sure your child is wearing black 
tracksuit pants and preferably black shoes (or sneakers if needed).  

 

Football/Soccer Boot Bank 
Northerners Soccer Club/Tallygaroopna Primary School have a collection of football boots that 

families have donated to be used by kids throughout the winter sport season. If anyone has any old/too 

small boots they would like to donate, please drop them in to the school office. As the 2019 season 

draws closer these boots will become available for families to borrow for the season.  

It is little things like this which can help families get their children involved in sport plus reuse items 

which may otherwise find their way into landfill. 

 

Frog Bog Assistance 
If anyone has some rocks or tree branches that would be suitable as 

habitat for our Frog Bog could you please contact the school. We are also 

looking for volunteers to assist the students in constructing the Frog Bog. 

The senior boys are doing a great job with digging at present but we would 

like some assistance with putting the 

bog together. A day to do this can be 

negotiated. Please see Karen if you can 

help.  
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TALLY P.S. CALENDAR – TERM 3/4 2018 
 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

8 

Term 4 Begins 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Buddies 

9 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

10 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

 

 

11 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Cluster MARC 

12 

OSH 

LOTE 

 

 

 

15 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Division Aths 

 

 

 

 

16 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Orientation Day 1 

Secret Agency 

17 

OSH 

Library / PE 

Chess Tourn. 

 

 

18 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Playgroup 

Parents Club Mtg 

19 

OSH 

Italian Day 

Region Aths 

22 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Buddies 

23 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Secret Agency  

24 

OSH / Chaplain 

Art / PE 

School Coun. 7 

 

 

25 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

 

 

 

26 

OSH 

LOTE 

 

29 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

State Aths 

30 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Orientation Day 2 

31 

OSH 

Library / PE 

 

 

 

 

1 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Playgroup 

 

2 

Curriculum Day 

 

 

 

5 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Buddies 

6 

Melbourne Cup 

7 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

8 

OSH 

Chaplain 

T 20 Cricket 

9 

OSH 

LOTE 

Paint Run 

Munch N Crunch 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

27 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Buddies 

 

28 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

29 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

30 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Father’s Day Stall 

 

 

 

31 

OSH 

Grade 1/2 Night 

Grade 2 Sleepover 

AFL – S. Schools 

Father’s Day - 2 

3 

OSH / Assembly 

Father’s Breakfast 

 

 

4 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Speech Therapy 

 

 

5 

OSH 

Library / PE 

 

6 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Playgroup 

Munch N Crunch 

Jess Comer Visit 

    7 

OSH 

Music / LOTE 

 

10 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Buddies 

 

 

11 

OSH 

Chaplain 

12 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

13 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Play Matinee 

 

 

14 

OSH 

Play Night Show 

17 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

 

 

 

18 

OSH 

Performance at 

Eastbank 

School Council 6 

 

 

19 

OSH 

Library / PE 

 

20 

OSH 

 

 

21 

OSH 

Music / LOTE 

Dismissal – 2.25pm 

Music / LOTE 

Sandpit – Working 

Bee (23rd) 

24 

 

 

25 

 

 

 

 

26 

 

 

27 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

28 

 

AUGUST / SEPTEMBER 

 

OCTOBER / NOVEMBER 

 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

PRODUCTION PRACTICE 

SWIMMING PROGRAM – 1.30PM TO 2.30PM 


